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Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Department of Air Resources Management

2600 Blair Stone Road, MS 5500

Tallahassee, FL. 32399-2400

BUREAU OF AIR REGULATION

Attention: Mr. Jeffery Koerner, P. E.

RE: UNITED STATES SUGAR CORPORATION (USSC)
PROJECT NOS. 0510003-031-AC AND 0510003-032-AV
CLEWISTON SUGAR MILL AND REFINERY / BRYANT SUGAR MILL
TITLE V RENEWAL PROJECTS

Dear Mr. Koemer:

This letter serves to inform the Department for administrative purposes of the permanent
shutdown of USSC’s Bryant Mill (facility ID no. 0990061), located in Palm Beach
County.

The Bryant Mill ceased operations back on April 14, 2007. As a result of this shutdown,
the Bryant Mill can be removed from the Title V renewal permit, which the Department
plans on issuing in draft form in the near future. USSC would like to retain. any
emissions credits resulting from this shutdown for future use at the Bryant Mill site.
Flease cail Mr. Keith Tingberg at (863) 902-3186 if you have any questions concerning
this notification.

Vice President and General Manager
Sugar Processing

cc: David Buff, Golder Associates
Carter Endsley, FDEP
Laxmana Tallam, PBCHD



